Jayhawk Chapter Monthly Meeting Minutes Jan. 15, 2011 at Independence INC

Officers: Chikako Mochizuki, President; rob Tabor, Vice President; Susan Tabor, Secretary; Bob Fuller, Treasurer

MEETING COMMENCEMENT:

I Greetings

The meeting was called to order at 2:07 p.m. by chapter President Chikako Mochizuki. Members present were Chikako Mochizuki, Rob Tabor, Susan Tabor, Bob Fuller, Brendy Latare and James Secor. 

Greetings were exchanged.

II Introduction (if any guests are attending)

Stacie Hunter-Schwartz, the executive director of Independence Inc., welcomed us to the Independence Inc. facility which will be our new monthly meeting headquarters.   

OFFICERS’ REPORT:

I. President’s Report

II. Chapter President Chikako Mochizuki reported that she, Rob Tabor and Ron and Cheryl Miller were preparing to attend the Washington Seminar in early February. State officers were not able to attend today's meeting but will plan to attend in March. On February 26, a leadership seminar will be held in Lawrence at the Holidome. Attendance will be by invitation.

II. Vice President’s report.

Rob Tabor welcomed us to Independence Inc. and shared a few housekeeping items. He is applying for one of the E-Bay training grants.

III. Secretary’s report

IV. Susan Tabor reported that she will begin teaching a Braille class at Independence Inc. on Wednesday, January 26 from 2:30 to 4:00 p.m. The cost to class participants will be $10 to cover the cost of the book the class will be using. She also announced a prior commitment to helping with a church retreat on February 19, the day of our next chapter meeting and asked if anyone could take minutes in her place. Brendy Latare generously volunteered to do so, and Susan Tabor was and is grateful to Brendy; thanks again, Brendy!
IV. Treasurer’s report (including funds raised through our nuts sale from fall of 2010).

Bob Fuller, our treasurer reported as follows:

2010 year-end balance:  $1,511.81
Available balance:  $491.22

Payments for nuts since October 2010:  $1,391.

Profit from nuts so Far:   About $288.90 (small amount of funds have not yet been deposited)

We still have $200 coming from Pampered Chef; Susan and Sherri will get together to make the transaction.

OLD BUSINESS:

I. Reimbursing Louis Braille coins to State

(1) The use of a coin which still has not been sold; use it for drawing during Meet the Blind Month outreach table Event next year?

(2) The decision was made to use the coin to raffle at our Meet the Blind Month table in the autumn of 2011.

NEW BUSINESS:

Seeking Fund Raising Opportunities for 2011.

Several options were discussed, including collaborating with other groups or non-profits to have joint fundraisers. Audio-Reader has indicated some interest so this will be pursued. We also talked about benefit nights at local restaurants; local restaurants on certain nights designated by the restaurants will donate usually around ten percent of the proceeds of the evening to whichever group it is featuring that night. Susan will get more information about how this works locally. Several groups have had some success with this kind of fundraiser. Nuts sales for next year were also discussed as a point of interest as were fundraisers from other groups.

In the end, a fundraising subcommittee was appointed by president Mochizuki: The subcommittee membership is as follows:  Susan Tabor, chair; Rob Tabor and Brendy Latare were appointed to be members of the fundraising committee.

MISCELLANEOUS:

I. Knowledge Base by Brendy Latare and Bob fuller

Title: “Raising a Blind Child”
Bob and Brendy shared their journey as parents with us. For the most part, the schools have been supportive and helpful. The knowledge gained from NFB resources has also been helpful.

Sibling issues have at times posed a challenge. Chapter members affirmed their gratitude that the Fuller-Latare family is a part of our chapter; we value each one of them!
Chikako Mochizuki will provide the knowledge base for the February meeting. Her topic is yet to be determined.

National Officers’ Report

I Presidential Release.
Much of the Release was spent encouraging people to begin preparing for this summer's national convention in Orlando, Florida. 

MEETING ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 3-52 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

Susan E. Tabor,

Secretary,

Jayhawk Chapter

National Federation of the Blind of Kansas

